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August 19, 2025

My apologies for not including a report in your packets for the weekend. It was a very busy
week, and I didn’t spend much time in the office to produce a report. Every day is still filled with work
related to the storm and I anticipate this will remain true for many months to come. Anyone that says or
even thinks that the area has totally recovered from the hurricane just very simply isn’t looking at the
bigger picture. We continue to clean out ditches on a daily basis, and believe it or not, we are
continuing to have trees fall that weren’t removed by the cleanup crews. While a good portion of the
work on our roads and shoulders has been repaired, we still are waiting for engineering to be completed
on Timber Ridge and Mossy Creek to finish up the major repairs. I am still waiting on the paving
company to give me an estimated time of their arrival to complete the paving portions of the repairs.

The work on the golf course is progressing nicely, as phase 1 of the bunker project is complete
and phase 2 is at about 85%. We are also in the process of having the 15™ hole damage finished and
anticipate the opening of 4 more holes on Saturday the 30", This will give us 17 of the 18 holes in
playable condition. The permits for the stream restoration have been submitted and we expect that
portion of the renovation to be ongoing through the winter. It is hard to believe that a year has passed,
time has flown and I am still in a state of amazement at what our crew has been able to accomplish. 1
shouldn’t be, because I see the dedication and pride that they take in their work every day. I sincerely
hope that our residents can see just how blessed the community is to have a group such as this.

Respectfully submitted,

—/

Bill Daniels,
Village Maintenance Director



